November 20 1 9 3 9

Mr. N. W. Griffin, President Florida State Teachers' Association 410 Broad Street Room 210 Facksonville, Florida

Dear Mr. Griffin:

I have just returned to the office from the trial of the Teachers Salary Cases in the federal court in Baltimore, Maryland. I will of course be happy to send a message to the Florida Teachers' meeting and suggest that you write me and give me the address where you may be reached at the meeting.

I am enclosing copy of part of our last week's press releases which, I am sure, will be of interest to you. It gives a brief story of the trial of the Teachers Salary Case in Baltimore,

Sincerely yoursk

Thurgood Marshall Special Counsel

TM:LC Enc.